HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
MARCH 16, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford via an electronic Zoom meeting. Member’s present were Patrick White, Ruth Hospodarsky, Troy Andersen, and Robert Rampulla. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Council Liaison Steve Dodson and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called. 
Robert Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: January regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Resolution Amending budget for FY20-21
Resolution to be passed with Amendment of an incorrect date. The Resolution read 2019 NW Watermain Project and needed to say 2009. The first amendment was for the Meter/MXU Expense account to purchase Sensus Iperl Meters and MXU’s for the Fixed Base Reading Unit. The second amendment for NW,TOW,Center &Public Works account to pay off these loans to the City. 

Ruth Hospodarsky made a motion to pass Resolution 11-2021 Amending Budget FY20-21 with amendment to the date error. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Carl Ransford, Ruth Hospodarsky, Robert Rampulla 
ABSENT:  
Resolution 11-2021 Approved
Resolution Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #6 for 1.0 MG GST Improvements. 
This payment is to DN Tanks. They are complete with their work but, the subcontractor will still have dirt work to complete once spring is here and things dry out. Payment Estimate #6 is for the amount of $83,353.38.
Troy Anderson made a motion to pass Resolution 12-2021 Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #6 for 1.0 MG Ground Storage Tank Improvements. Patrick White seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Ruth Hospodarsky, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Robert Rampulla, Carl Ransford

ABSENT:  
Resolution 12-2021 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
GST Update - Footing and pads are poured and the building should be going up and finished in the next week or two. MidAmerican is installing the gas line in the next 4 or 5 weeks and Linn County REC will be upsizing the electric service. Everything is on schedule. There has been a little set back on the building cost. The shingles to match for the addition are no longer being made. Therefore, all the shingles will need to be replaced which is an added cost. Marty requested to go with something less expensive than the previous shingles. Andersen asked if the generator at well #10 would run the whole site and Marty confirmed that it would. There is still more dirt to be moved and reshaped come spring. 
Marty is looking to install watermain at a future wellsite which will be located in the new park next to well #10. We have watermain at the City shop that can be used. He would like to install this so it ready when we decide to move forward with the new well site. We would install this watermain, fill it and flush occasionally to keep the piping healthy for installation. This would be raw water until ready to use.  

Discussion was had on having an in-person Water Board meeting in April. All are on board with the in-person meeting. We will have to wait to hear direction from the City before moving forward. 

Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 PM. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
            ___________________________




                
                  

 Chairperson, Carl Ransford
ATTEST:
______________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
